## Men and Women For a Representative Democracy In America

October 9, 2020

The Speaker of the House of Representatives United States Capitol Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Madam Speaker:

Our organization, Men and Women for a Representative Democracy in America, is fed up with your shenanigans. After investigating Russian collusion which is now known to have been fabricated by Hillary Clinton with President Obama's knowledge, you are looking into a "Commission on Presidential Capacity." This is nothing but an attempt to utilize the 25<sup>th</sup> Amendment to effect a presidential transfer of power.

It would behoove you to carefully consider your actions in regard to this election. Our members hold to the Constitution and believe that our government is to be of the people, by the people and for the people. The efforts of you and your co-conspirators to undermine the election and circumvent the will of the people are appalling and do not go unnoticed. It is clear what you plan to do. Do you fear that the former Vice-President's memory lapses and incorrect statements will become more apparent?

That you hate President Donald Trump is obvious. You have: spent millions of dollars and man hours trying to impeach him, publicly torn up your copy of the State of the Union address, and generally showed little respect for the office of President of the United States. If you can't respect the man, at least respect the office.

Our organization believes that if anyone needs to be evaluated, it is you. Never before has the Speaker of the House publicly shown such disregard for decorum and lack of respect for the President and for the rule of law. Although "25 impeachable offenses" were sent to you, you gladly defend former President Barrack Obama. You did not question or challenge him at any time during his administration, rather you SUPPORTED him. Yet, you have not supported President Trump's efforts to quell riots in our cities which resulted in the burning of businesses, injury to citizens, and attempts to kill the police.

Your erratic behavior, failure to protect the citizens of the United States, valuing abortion above the immediate needs of families affected by Covid, and inability to control the party you are supposed to lead are eclipsing your accomplishments. Our membership, consisting of Republicans and Democrats, recommends that you RETIRE before your image is tarnished beyond repair.

Sincerely,

Member